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Youth Council Minutes
Monday, June 6, 2011
Conference Room – Madren Center – Clemson

Members Present:

Kristi-King Brock- Chair
Tina Brown

Betsy Burkett

Danny Fahey


Heather Love

Melvin Martin
Amy Miller
Rick Murphy 

Crystal Noble
Linda Valone

Tabitha Vasilas

Janice Walpole

Members Absent:

Lisa Gillespie

Hugh Foster

Tim Mays
Sandra Pruitt

Providers/Guests:

Karen Craven

Dana Grant
Abby Linden

Christina McCurry-Cobb
Staff Present:

Sharon Crite
Mary Harris

Jennifer Kelly
Crayton Pruitt

I. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION- Kristi King-Brock- Chair
Youth Council greeting and opening statements were made by Chair Kristi King-Brock.  Individual introductions of all persons in attendance were also heard.
II. Approval of the minutes- Kristi King-Brock- Chair
The minutes from April 11, 2011 meeting were emailed, posted on website and included in the packet for review. Chair Kristi King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: A motion to adopt the minutes as written was made by Crystal Noble; seconded by Rick Murphy, and carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Palmetto Youth Connections
Karen Craven referred the Youth Council to handouts that were passed out to all members and guests.  She reviewed the handout that presented the Monthly Report Update for Youth for PY ‘10.  She pointed out to the Youth Council that the Total Literacy/Numeracy Gains of 54%. She also pointed out to the Youth Council, the 22 new enrollments over the past two months and stated that the total is up to 167 thus far with their overall goal being 175 new enrollments that they were well on their way to reaching that goal.

Karen Craven also referred the Youth Council to the handout that presented the Monthly Report Update for January for Gateway to College Youth for PY ‘10.  She pointed out to the Youth Council that the Total Literacy/Numeracy Gains of 40%. She also pointed out to the Youth Council, the 1 new enrollment over the past month and stated that the total is up to 40, with their overall goal being 40 new enrollments, they have met their goal.
Chair King-Brock asked if they anticipate being able to exceed the enrollment and literacy/numeracy goals.   Karen Craven confirmed enrollment goals will be met or exceeded as would the literacy/numeracy goals.
Karen Craven shared a couple of quick success stories from the programs and stated that they had received nothing but positive feedback from the participants of the programs.

IV. Old Business:

Career Cluster Showcase Update

Rick Murphy gave an update of the Career Cluster Showcase to be held September 20th-22nd. He stated that last year they had 70 area businesses but estimate that they will have in the range of 110-120 businesses this year.  He informed Council members that they were still looking for sponsors for the event and in particular the Teachers and Counselors evening on the 20th of September. 
V. New Business:

New Member Application for Youth Council

Sharon Crite informed the Youth Council, that in order to be in compliance with the law the Council needed the addition of a youth participant’s parent that would sit on the Council. She stated that this application was for a parent of an eligible youth, Katerina O’Kelley that wanted to participate in that role.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN:  Rick Murphy made a motion to accept the application of Katerina O’Kelley to join the Youth Council; seconded by Danny Fahey, the motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
PY ’10 3rd Quarter Youth Performance
Sharon Crite referred members of the Youth Council to pages 14-15 of the packet provided.  She explained that of the three areas, that the goals in each area had been met and exceeded.  She explained that in the area of Placement in Employment or Education the goal set is 61%, WorkLink was at 68%.  In the area of Attainment of Degree or Certificate that the goal was 55% and that WorkLink was at 55.7%.  The third area was Literacy and Numeracy Gains, the goal was 45% and the WorkLink area was at 58.7%.

PYC- PY ’11 Budget Negotiation Update

Brandi Runion stated that the information about the PYC budget was listed on page 11 of the packet provided.  She asked for Dana Grant to give a summary of the changes that were being requested. 

Dana Grant explained that they would like to make a Budget Modification to the line item Participant Supplies and move $1,000 to Postage to help cover the costs of mailings, etc. 
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN:  Danny Fahey made a motion to approve the modification requested to the Palmetto Youth Connections Budget; seconded by Crystal Noble, the motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Brandi Runion referred the Youth Council members to pages 15-18 of the packet provided.

Chair King-Brock gave an overview of page 16 and the differences between the budget from PY ’10 and the budget of PY ’11.  She reviewed the participant numbers to be served for PY ’11: 195 (170 PYC & 25 GTC).  She covered the reduction of participants in the Gateway to College program and the substantial amount that is spent on each GTC participant vs. that of a PYC participant.  She explained that there will be no new enrollments for the new year, each slot for GTC is currently filled and there are no plans for accepting anymore participants.  She stated that we are committed to any carryovers that are currently in the program, and any new enrollments that occur during the summer, it appears there will be five that finish within three semesters or less.  She stated that the number of carryovers is not a defined number at this point in time, but that they will be supported regardless of the final number.  She referred the Council members to the chart on page 17 of the packet provided to show the breakdown of the costs per participant when placed with PYC or GTC.  
Chair King-Brock stated that the Youth Budget has been cut 40% over the past three years.  She stated that the partnership with PYC has been great and that they have been able to work through the challenges that have come up with the reduction of available funding and have been able to excel despite the reduced funding.

Chair King-Brock stated that with in meetings between Gateway to College and Dr. Booth about their current collaboration with Tri-County Technical College that they intend to continue brainstorming ideas and present the ideas of how to create a better return on the investment and try to determine ways to do so while reducing costs to the Youth Council by no later than October 2011.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN:  Danny Fahey made a motion to approve the PYC ’11 Budget with the modification requested by Palmetto Youth Connections; seconded by Betsy Burkett, the motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

2-1-1 Update

Mary Harris referred the Youth Council Members to pages 19-22 of the packet provided.  She reviewed the three phases of the project.  She pointed out that through the course of the project that a total of 126 contacts were made in the WorkLink area and that 106 were accepted by Aiken.  She also added that there were three agencies complete but still pending and that 17 agencies were deleted from the lists because they were no longer serving the public.   She stated that the response from faith-based organizations had been disappointing and that new approaches were being made to gain contacts from each denomination represented in our area.

Mary Harris reviewed the billboards that will be posted for a six month period in the three county region, she asked that everyone be on the lookout for the billboards, “Got Questions/ Tienes Preguntas”.  She stated that a sample of the boards was included in the provided packet on page 24.

2-1-1 United Way Volunteer Recognition

Mary Harris acknowledged the four volunteers that helped with the 2-1-1 database.  She stated that each volunteer would be presented with a certificate of appreciation.


Soft Skills Committee Chair, ITA, Education Committee

Sharon Crite stated that the Soft Skills Committee would be chaired by Lisa Gillespie and that the Education Committee would be chaired by Danny Fahey.  She thanked each for their commitment and time that they will be spending with the committees.
Sharon Crite stated that the ITA Policy was listed on pages 25-26 of the packet provided.  She stated that Abby Linden from Columbia had clarified that Local Tracking does not have to be done with VOS.  

Dana Grant explained that their ETO- Efforts to Outcomes system with PYC actually tracks each reporting measure needed.   

Sharon Crite stated that they are requesting that PYC add the scholarship information to their system as well.  She stated that there is a pecking order of where money should come from for a participant and that WIA is the last level.  She stated that by tracking this, there will be a greater availability to ensure that other resources available are being used to their fullest potential.

VI. Adjournment

With no other business to discuss, the meeting was held adjournment.

Respectfully submitted by: Crayton Pruitt, Workforce Programs Assistant
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